THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

2023 BUDGET AND BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2022 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
APPROVED 1-24-23
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President; Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the last Board of Director’s meeting held on October 26, 2022 were presented for approval.  Bertha made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Bruce hoped everyone had a nice Thanksgiving and pointed out that the holiday lights have been turned on at the entrance.  As he turned the meeting over to the Treasurer to present the 2023 Budget, he stated that the Budget Committee and the Board worked diligently on the numbers but increases were inevitable.  He asked that comments be kept to a minimum as Steve presents and then the floor will be opened to the membership for questions.
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau started his report by stating that he was able to find a CD with a 4.6% rate for the Reserve funds as discussed at the last meeting.  He then proceeded to report on the October financial report.  He stated that year-to-date the expense variance is under-budget; he then reviewed the overages for the month.  He reported that there were eight (8) past due accounts but none over 365 days and only two (2) over 90 days.
2023 BUDGET

Steve then reviewed the proposed 2023 Budget sharing what categories increased.  After some discussion, Steve stated that the 2023 budget is approximately a 16% increase over last year.  Steve then made a motion to approve the 2023 Budget as presented; seconded by Carol; some discussion followed and then all voted in favor.  
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COMMITTEE REPORTS

Landscaping Committee – Chair Gina Serraes commented that the new landscape company, CPM, is doing a great job.  They are removing two (2) trucks of debris daily from the homes.  They are moving slowly due to the extensive clean-up and she asked that everyone be patient and they will get to everyone eventually.  She then reported on the City of Palm Beach Garden’s requirements for the Military Trail median and the plans for corrective action.  She also stated that flowers will be delivered next week for the entrance, first round-about, clubhouse and pool area.
Lastly, Gina reported that there was a vacancy on the committee and she would like to appoint Bob Gaynor to fill the vacancy.  Bob previously served on the committee.  Bertha made a motion to appoint Bob Gaynor; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.

Lake Committee – Chair Bertha Matics reported that the good news is that the tech, Justin, has done a good job as the algae is decreasing, the lily pads are disappearing and the weeds are decreasing; however, the bad news is that Justin is no longer with the company.  Bertha stated that the contract calls for two monthly visits and she will be in touch with the vendor to make certain this happens.  She did caution however that we may need to go out to bid for this service if there continues to be issues with service. 
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated November 30, 2022 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
Pool Furniture Thank Yous – Bruce thanked the Pool Committee (Fredi Proyect, Elaine Pasetsky, Sheila Wycinowski, and Chris Redmond) for initiating the idea of new furniture and a special thank you to those who helped unload, unpack and unwrap the new furniture when it arrived (Jeff Spillane, Tom Adamchek, Martin Remmey, Marianne Rickert and Carol Anselmo and also all those who volunteered but were unable to help due to  delivery time). 
Oversight Committee – Tabled for further discussion.

NEW BUSINESS
Golf Cart Renewal –  The renewal contract calls for a significant increase in the monthly fees.  Donna reported that she has been in touch with many companies but there appears to be a shortage of inventory for gas, utility vehicles.  Bruce made a suggestion to talk to CPM to see who their supplier is and contact them.  This matter was tabled but a decision will need to be reached by December 31st.
Resignation of a Board Member and Appointment – Bruce announced that effective immediately he is resigning from the Board for work related reasons.  Due to his hectic schedule, he expressed that he would not be able to give the community the time necessary and deserved to perform his duties.  He was thanked for his time of service.

Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President, was asked if she was willing to step into the position as President.  Carol agreed.
Carol then made a motion to appoint Chris Redmond to fill the vacancy left by Bruce’ resignation which would be for Bruce’s remaining term which is up in March; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.  Carol then made a motion to appoint Chris as 1st Vice President; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

The Isles HOA 11-30-22

BOD Meeting Minutes

Page 3 of 3

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A member of the pool committee expressed some concerns – ants on the pool deck; weeds starting to show through the pavers, and the foot caps on new furniture are not staying in place.  These issues will be addressed.  A request was made to add the Pool Committee under Committee Reports on the agenda going forward which will be done.
· Discussion followed on the concerns of Ganoderma and whether or not a root ball should be removed when a tree with Ganoderma is removed.  

· A question was raised on the cost so far this year related to sidewalk and valley gutter repairs.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 24, 2023 at 7 PM.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:27 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
